
 COUNCIL MEETING

NOVEMBER 21, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, November 21, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-Vice President Dave Stimmel, Member Kirk Quasebarth, Marshal Roger Young and Superintendent Tony Rodgers were absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:01 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on November 7, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $119,333.87 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   NA this time...

VISITORS:
None this time.
PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers was not present.  1. President Cooley read a card from Park Board member Candy Melton thanking the Council for the pay for being on the Park Board.

2. The 4 swing / benches and their frames are finished and they have been delivered to us.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… Shawn from KIRPC has been giving us a couple more documents to sign for the grant.   The grant will hopefully be ready to go here within a month or two.

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… Marshal Young was not present. Member Stacy stated that the Trosper house on Brook Street will be finalized (sold) here soon.   Rumor has it that there is someone willing to purchase the property right after that and fix it up.

SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated that there is no new information on this. 

WATER FILTERING ISSUES... Clerk Brown stated that there have been no comments here lately about the water.   There are also outstanding bills remaining for the filter tank repair.

HOOVER ANNEX... Attorney Dellinger presented the letter so we can get the annex ordinance recorded.  We will send out several letters explaining the ordinance to selected government agencies.  The letters will be sent out next week.
PORTABLE YARD SIGN... Clerk Brown presented 3 sign quotes.   The cheapest one is non-electric at $278 and it weighs 54 pounds.   The 2 other electric signs were around $780.00 and their weights were around 225 pounds.    Ken Hickman made the motion to purchase the $278 sign.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
APC REP. REPLACEMENT DISCUSSION... VP Stimmel suggested that the Council replace him on the APC board.   We will place an announcement on our website and we will also put an ad in the local newspapers.
DOWNTOWN BUILDING FRONTS & CONDITIONS... Member Hickman would like the County Building Inspector to take a look and inspect some of our downtown buildings.   Clerk Brown will get a hold of  the inspector and see what it would take to get him over here.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   not present.  Clerk Brown explained that Tony is still very interested in purchasing the Liberty Township equipment that is for sale.  Clerk Brown said that this purchase must be made next year. 

1.

2.

Marshal Roger Young...  not present.

Clerk Tim Brown...  1.There will be no Town employee Christmas party in December this year.  There may be a more casual gathering in January at the Fire Station.  Please stay tuned for more info.   2.Kathy Cox, one of our full time EMT people is resigning in a week to take another full time job.   We will check with our EMS Director to see how he wants us to proceed.   3.The Town Hall will be closed for 2 days for  Thanksgiving.   4.Our SBOA four year audit was going smoothly (but) we were informed on Tuesday it will be delayed at least until the middle of December.  Our audit person was called away to do a special audit in a northern Indiana town. 

Attorney Dellinger... had nothing else to add except for the Hoover Annex final letter process.

Member Selagy... commented that the new STOP signs that the 2 school crossing guards use, especially in the mornings, really show up nicely.
Member Hickman... mentioned that the Highway 16 crossing light is out again.   Also Ken would like us to check on getting more street lights installed on some of our streets.   A couple streets mentioned were Dorothy and Greenwood Streets.
President Rosemary Cooley... commented that Deputy Lanoue was praised by the manager of our Dollar Store last week.   Andrew was called to help with a shoplifting incident at the store.   According to the manager, Andrew was very calm and professional through the whole incident and things went well.

THANK YOU ANDREW !!! 

Stacy Selagy made a motion to adjourn.

Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:22 pm.

**Our next Regular Meeting will be on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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